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Seems like yesterday I was wishing each of you a great summer and now it is almost 
over. Boy did we have a great turn out for our pool party. It was a perfect day and I 
hope each of you had a wonderful time. Thanks to Brent, David, Bobby, and Rick 
we had some great music. Thanks also goes out to the back up girls and Scott for 
the terrific skits. Scott you also worked so hard to cook that wonderful food, thank 
you. There were others who stepped up and help set everything up and then back 
down again, thanks. You are a great club and the officers wish to thank you for your 

support and kindness shown to each of us this year.

I know we have all been very busy these last months and many things have been accomplished. Our 
club continues to grow and no matter what the event might be, our members continue to step up to 
the plate and make our club successful. Recently with CB's illness, I have seen first hand how 
important and so very special it is to have a shag club family. We do work hard, we play hard, but 
inside each of you is a heart of pure gold. No matter how much work is involved in what we do, when 
the time comes and the need arises, you can count on Burlington Shag Club members. Please know 
how proud I am of our club and its members, THANK YOU.

SOS is just around the corner and we will unpack and start running because there is much to do and 
lots of fun to be had. Saturday afternoon we will gather in the Arcade for our free pour. Remember 
each person working that event will be doing so as a favor so be kind and patient. If you take 
pictures, please share later with Evelyn and Mary. Sunday, please plan to attend the coalition party on 
the beach across from the Arcade beginning at noon. Bring your chairs, snacks to share, coolers that 
have no glass of any sort, cameras, and energy to party the afternoon away.  And wear your coalition 
t-shirts as pictures will be taken. We are co-hosting this year’s event with Steppin' Out Shag Club. 
Please mix and mingle with the other clubs as there are so many wonderful people in each of our sister 
clubs. Monday is the special day downtown and our club did sell enough Fun Monday Tickets to get 
our booth rental, so Mary and others will be there with lots of good things to purchase. Please 
support our club and take a moment and stop by and check out our booth and pass the word to others 
along the way. I wish each of you a safe drive to the beach and then a safe return home.

Special Olympics Golf Tournament is next, see newsletter for details, but as for me, I ask you to 
support this tournament as we are doing this to help the athletes with special need in our community 
who depend on us to make their lives better. Even if you do not play golf, stop by and join in and help 
us make this a special day for the athletes who will be there.

The trailer is on the lot at Stearns Ford on Alamance Road, go ahead and start taking items for the yard 
sale there. Steven has worked so very hard to make this all possible and with your help, we will 
again be able to make several families happy this Christmas. The sale is Saturday, October 1st and I 
know there is a lot going on later that afternoon, so we need lots of members to show up and help us 
so we can get the sale finished by noon. This is important and I do need help.

It is time to think about nominations for Hall of Fame and your officers for next year, please be giving 
these some thoughts. More details will be forthcoming but until then, be thinking.

We will have a Halloween Party and plans are underway, so be looking and thinking of who you can be 
this year. It is always fun to dress up and often surprise people when masks come off. Many times, we 
never knew who was who until after the contest. You do not have to be a kid to dress up and have 
fun.
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Membership
Tea  Party

Saturday, September 17th

3:00 - 5:00

The O.D. Arcade

You must be a member of the
Burlington Shag Club to

participate in this 
free pour.  You will

need to check in to get
your wrist band and please

wear your name badge.

SEPTEMBER
BIRTHDAYS
2 Charles Jones
4 Robert Parrish
5 Mary Shelton
6 Mike Wilson
7 Allen Williamson

13 Jane Williamson
14 Carey Metts
15 Ronnie Gregory
15 Kay Jones
21 Candy Brooks
22 Betty Worley
24 Shine Oliver
24 Cindy Sharpe
25 Rommie Tyndall
25 Teresa Ware
26 Trudy Early
26 Dianne Fogleman
28 Stephanie West
30 Amber Allen

President’s Notes ….continued

Our Christmas Party is also being planned and details will be available a little later.  
Mark your calendar for December 17 at the Moose Lodge.

Thanks for a great year so far and for making our club so very special. Thanks for all 
the phone calls, cards , food, prayers and the love shown to me and CB this past week 
or so. With your love and support we will survive this bump in the road. Continue to 
pray for his recovery and know we love you one and all. Now go and do good.

Cathy Adams had rotator cuff surgery in late July and is doing good.

Gloria Thompson's mother is in the hospital in Fla. in critical 

condition.

Cindy Sharpe had carpel tunnel surgery 8/5/11.

Gail Jordan's sister passed away 8/6/11.  Our sympathies to Gail.

Michelle Thomas had surgery 8/12/11.

Roy Childress recently had surgery at ARMC and is home 

recovering.  

C. B. Kimbro had a series of tests at Wesley Long Hospital and is 

now home recuperating. 

Tammy Dehart recently had knee surgery and is doing well.

Steve McHone’s mother passed away on September 3rd.  Our 

sympathies to Steve.

Please keep all these members in your thoughts and prayers.  If you 

have information for Sunshine News, please contact Edith Loy at her 

email edithloy@bellsouth.net.   

mailto:edithloy@bellsouth.net


2011 Membership
Appreciation

Pool Party

A
Pool
Full
Of

Fun 



Burlington Shag Club - Business Meeting 8/19/11
Members Present:

Bill Allred Pam Hord Janice McSherry Terry Saunders Sissy Tillman

Lynda Allred Larry Hursey Carolyn Moore Baxter Sellars Evelyn Turner

Beth Coleman Ray Jolly Dianne Neese Clint Sharpe Chuck Upchurch

Joe Davis Jesse Justice Lee Neese Lorna Shively Scott Ursery

Butch Dowd Joan Kimbro Carol Pettigrew Martha Shoffner Selena Ursery

Sharon Finch Charles Lindley Steve Pettigrew Ed Smith Hugh Walker

Louise Flanigan Judy Lindley Penny Rice Patti Smith Teresa Ware

Doug Foley Edith Loy Steve Robinson Tommy Stafford Steve Williamson

Judy Gibson June Mc Cabe Judy Satterfield Vickie Stafford Debbie Wolfe

Kim Hodge George McSherry Nanette Saunders Stephen Stearns Rick Wolfe

Gerry Holland Tommy Graham

Scott Ursery called the meeting to order at 8:05 PM.

Joan welcomed all and asked if we had any guests. 

Secretary’s Report:  Per Lorna Shively, we currently have 282 members.   Evelyn Turner made a motion to accept the July minutes as 

printed and Tommy Graham seconded.   All approved. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Ed Smith presented the YTD balances as of 8/19/11.  Our current balance is $7699.28.  Doug  Foley made a motion to 

accept as presented and Sharon Finch seconded.   All approved. 

Sunshine News:  Per Edith Loy, the following member s and connections need our prayers and thoughts.  1. Cathy Adams had rotator cuff 

surgery at the end of July and is doing well. 2. Gloria Thompson's mother is in the hospital in Fla. in critical condition. 3. Tammy Rohrer's 

nephew and Bonnie Parker's cousin passed away. 4. Cindy Sharpe had carpel tunnel surgery 8/5/11. 5. Gail Jordan's sister passed away 

8/6/11.6.  Michelle Thomas had surgery 8/12/11. 7. Roy Childress is currently in the hospital at ARMC.

SOS Cards:  Per Edith, all are sold. 

Fun Monday Tickets:  Per Edith, you will need to turn in the tickets that you have sold or the unsold ones tonight .

August Birthdays:  Louise Flanigan recognized all of our August Birthdays. 

Membership Appreciation Pool Party:  Joan reminded everyone that our pool party was tomorrow from 12-5.  Members are free, and can 

bring one guest each for $5.00.  We will try to begin lunch at 12:30.  Please bring desserts.  Remember that there is no glass or coolers in 

the fence.   Our contract states that we have to be out by 5:00.   We will have DJ’s playing, a duck race, 50/50, corn hole games, etc.   Bring 

your cameras to take and share our good time!

Winston Salem Meet the Area Shag Club Party: This will be held on Friday, 8/26/11 in W-S.  Joan encouraged members who wanted to 

go to do so and support our sister club since they come and support our parties, even though this is on our regular party night.   We wil l still 

have a DJ at Master’s. 

SOS:  Per Joan—Our free pour is at the Arcade on 9/17/11 from 3-5.   This is for members only.   Please be patient with our runners and the 

bartenders as there will be several parties going on at the same time.  The Coalition Party is on 9/18/11 on the beach across from the 

Arcade.  She needs help to set up the tents and tables around 8:00 AM that Sunday morning.  The coalition will provide the food, ice and 

cups.  NO alcohol allowed.  Can bring beer, but must have it in cups.  Guinness World Record—Joan has tickets for this event which is 

being held on 9/24/11 at the Aquatics Center.   Tickets are $5.00 and they will provide transportation.  

Special Olympics Golf Tournament:  Per Stephen Stearns, this is scheduled for 9/10/11 at Indian Valley.  Tee off is 9:00 AM, with a shot-

gun start.  Lunch will be served around 1:30 PM.  There will be a raffle and he would like more items.   If you have something or know of 

someone who could help with items, let him know.   Ads have been placed in the paper and on WPCM.  Next meeting is on 8/25/11 at 6:30 at 

Masters.  

Christmas Cheer Yard Sale:  Stephen Stearns has volunteered to chair this event and said that this would be held on Oct 1st at Stearns 

Ford.  He is already getting trailers set up, so start bringing you items and donations.  If you need to get into the trailer, the key will be 

available in the office at Stearns Ford.  

Hall of Fame:  Carol Pettigrew discussed the criteria and forms that are needed.   These can also be found on the website and will be in the

next newsletter.   Please make sure to get signatures.   These nominations need to be postmarked by 10/1/11 to be considered. See Carol if 

you are interested in serving on this committee.   If there are too many wishing to serve, a lottery will be held at the September meeting to 

select the members for the committee.  The winner of the 2011 HOF will be announced in November and inducted at the Christmas Party.  

Officer Nominations:  Nominations will take place next month.  There will be forms at the September meeting and Lee and Dianne Neese

are heading this up.   A question was asked if there was a time limit on how many terms that you can serve.   Per the by-laws, no term limit 

has been set.   Per Joan, you must be at the October meeting to accept the nomination. 

Greater Triad Meet the Area Shag Club Party:  This is being held on 10/1/11 at Thirsty’s in Greensboro.

Halloween Party:  This will be held on 10/28/11 and Josh and Amber Allen are in charge of the party.   Joan requested that we allocate 

$200.00 for prizes and refreshments.  Evelyn Turner made a motion and Lee Neese seconded.   All approved.  

Christmas Cheer: Angie and Clint Sharpe are in charge of the Christmas Cheer project.  Depending on how much we make at the yard 

sale, we may need to allocate an additional $500.00 from the club if needed.  Carol made a motion to allocate these funds and Jesse Justice 

seconded.   All approved.  

Christmas Party: Edith Loy and Michelle Thomas have agreed to co-chair this event.  This will be held on 12/17/11 at the Moose Lodge.   

Edith asked that we allocate $1500.00 for the party and Evelyn seconded.   All approved.  Joan mentioned that those working in the kitchen 

miss much of the party and are too tired to enjoy what they do get to participate in.  She is requesting that we cater this year’s event.  She 

has priced several vendors and has quotes for a meat and 2 vegetable and roll for prices of $8.00 - $10.00.  Tommy Stafford made a motion 

to have this catered and Lorna seconded.   All approved.  

MOW: MOW is in the running for a national award of between $20,000.00and $50,000.0 in fresh fruits and vegetables.   Please go on the 

voting website each and every day and vote.   We are currently in 4th place. 



Minutes of Business Meeting…contiued

Possible Fun Monday Items: Doug Foley presented some insulated cups (various sizes) that could be sold at Fun Monday.   The 

prices start at $10.50 each.   Because of the short time before SOS, we wouldn’t be able to sell them this year.  

Cruise: Penny Rice presented some information on a shag cruise in January 2012.  Craig Woolard and Coastline are a couple of the 

bands that will be there.  It is a 7 night cruise, beginning on 1/28/12.  See her if you are interested.

DJ fees: Clint Sharpe suggested that we increase our DJ payments from $100.00 per Friday night to $150.00 to get more variety from 

outside our current DJ pool.  Open discussion was held about costs and where we would come up with the extra funds.  Joan 

suggested having a committee formed to looked into and bring info back to the club. 

SO Golf Tournament: Clint made a motion to allocate $300.0 for incidentals at the golf tournament such as biscuits if we cannot get 

them donated.   Tommy Graham seconded and majority approved. 

50/50 winner was Tommy Graham who won $72.00.

Next meeting is 9/9/11 (moved up because of SOS)

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 PM

Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary

Starting Balance 07/25/11 $7,853.78

Income $672.00

Member dues 55.00

50/50 from July business mtg 59.00

Sale of coalition t-shirts 558.00

Expenses -$826.50

DJs Friday nights 500.00

ACSC Summer Wkshp - Travel exp. 125.00

Storage unit rent July 12 - Aug 13 59.50

Office Depot card charges 132.00

Fun Monday ticket for club 10.00

Ending Balance 08/19/11 $7,699.28

Treasury Report - As Of 08/19/11
Submitted by Ed Smith

At
Sept.

Business
Meeting

Attention!

Friday, Sept. 9

OCTOBER
BIRTHDAYS

Tommy Graham 1
Gary Jones 1
Russ Riley 1
Teresa Jones 3
Michelle Thomas 3
Cookie Woods 5
Delilah Tucker 6
David Tuttle 6
Tommy  Stafford 7
Fred Hallaman 9
David Oakley 10
Pat McCall 18
Byron Tucker 19
Carolyn Williams 20
Steve McHone 21
Susan McKinney 21





Sept 2---Jim Waye

Sept 9----Walker Guthrie

Sept 16---closed for SOS

Sept 23---Hugh Walker

Sept 30---Bobby Snyder

Oct 7---Brent Lloyd

Oct 14---Rommie Tyndall

Oct 21--David Tuttle

Oct 28---Chigger Woods

Fun Monday Booth  - Sept. 19th

Main Street, NMB

GREAT ITEMS TO SELL

6-pack coolers with shag embroidery

Back packs - Hat Bands

Tank tops and T-shirts - Visors

Street Festival begins at 10:00 a.m. 

Greater Triad Shag Club
“Magic In The Moonlight”

“Area” Shag Club Party

DJ  - Jim Waye
$10.00 admission for everyone

Please join GTSC for our annual “Area” party.  
Great food provided by GTSC, Raffle, Door 

Prizes, Loads of Fun… The dress for the evening 
is anything that shines, sparkles, glitters, or 

dazzles!!!

Donna Dixon
Pat McCall  - Tommy Fuller

Baxter and Kim’s Wedding
For those of us who will not be able to go
to Las Vegas for Baxter & Kim’s wedding,
we can still see this special occasion.  
There will be a live webcam broadcast at 3:00 p.m. 
EDT.  Go to www.702wedding.com - click the LIVE 
link, and go to “The Wedding Chapel” tab.  Our 
best wishes to them on their trip and this 
wonderful day..

http://www.702wedding.com/


To All BSC Members
Anyone who would like to nominate someone for the Hall of Fame from the BSC should fill out the nomination 
form included in this newsletter or go online and print it out. The candidate you nominate has to meet the 
required criteria according to the BSC bylaws for Hall of Fame. You can go online to 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com and click on the Organization and Form site and then click on By Laws site in the 
upper left to see rules and criteria for Hall of Fame nomination. Right below the By Laws site is the nomination 
form for Hall of Fame that you can also print out. The nomination letter/form must be postmarked and received no 
later than October 1, 2011 and the nominee must meet the required criteria and person nominating said nominee 
must have all required signatures on the form in order for it to be accepted by the committee. Please send your 
nomination to:
Burlington Shag Club
Hall of Fame Chairperson
P O Box 1174
Burlington NC 27216
Thanks Carol Pettigrew

Our annual Shag Club Yard Sale is scheduled 

for Saturday, October 1st in the parking lot of 

Stearns Ford on Alamance Road.  Sales will 

begin early in the morning.  There is a trailer 

already in place, waiting to be filled with items.  Please go 

through your home and ask friends to collect things that can 

be donated.  Contact Stephen Stearns, who will have keys to 

the trailer or anyone in the office at Stearns Ford when you 

have things to put into the trailer.  All monies collected will 

be used for our Christmas Cheer families.   We need our 

members to come out the Friday evening before and  the 

morning of the yard sale and help will all the things to be 

done.  If you can give of your time, please let Stephen or 

Joan Kimbro know.

DESSERTS, DESSERTS
Please come out to Indian Valley Golf 

Course on Sept. 10th to the Special 

Olympics Golf Tournament and bring a 

dessert for all the participants to enjoy.   

This is always a very special day and we 

would love to see all of our members 

come and support this great cause.

Shaggers Are Needed

On Saturday, October 8th, the Juvenile
Diabetes Research Foundation is
sponsoring the Burlington Walk to
Cure Diabetes at the Elon University
campus. During the event, there will
be various performers on stage and
the sponsors have asked our shag club
to be part of this event. Shaggers will
be on stage sometime between 9:45
and 11:30. Music will be provided by
WPCM. If you can participate, please
let Joan know. We will have more
details for you in the October
newsletter.

Business Meeting & Birthday Night
Friday, Sept. 9th, 800 p.m., Ramada

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/


BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB, INC.
HALL OF FAME
OFFICIAL NOMINATION FORM

Date: ________________________________________________________

Name of Nominee: _________________________________________________________

CRITERIA FOR NOMINATION: (Refer to Article VIII -J of the Bylaws):

Signed: ______________________________________________________________________
BSC Member making nomination Date

1st Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________
Must be BSC Current or Past President Date

2nd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________
Must be BSC Current or Past VP/Secretary/Treasurer Date

3rd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________
Any BSC Current Member Date

NOTE: Nomination must be made on this form by October 1st directly to the Hall of Fame Chairperson.

Attach additional sheet(s) if necessary. Mail to:

Burlington Shag Club
Hall Of Fame Chairperson
P O Box 1174
Burlington, Nc 27216



3 Bedroom, 2-1/2 Bath Condo For Rent

Island Beach & Racquet Club, Atlantic Beach, NC

Located on 2nd row, 

floor plan identical to Tilghman Beach & Racquet Club

Rental fee $900 per week.  Will consider renting per night.

Call Pam McHone at 336-214-1295 or 336-449-7572 for details.

Need Your Help …..
If you can help with registration at 
the Free Pour on Saturday at the 
Arcade, please contact Lorna Shively 
and let her know.
Also, please let Joan know if you can 
help with set up and/or break down of 
tents and tables for the beach party.  
Much help is needed here, so raise 
that hand and volunteer.  Thanks
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HALLOWEEN PARTY
Friday, October 28th

9:00 p.m. - 1:00 a.m.
Master’s Lounge - Ramada

It Will Be A
SPOOK-TACULAR

NIGHT!
Don’t Miss Out On

All The Fun!

DJ  - Chigger Woods

BSC
BREW



Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

See You At


